

MEDICAL CENTRE AT HOSPITAL — Last Friday local residents and tourists in the Wiarton area were given the opportunity to tour the recently completed medical centre located in the lower floor of the south wing of the Wiarton and Dis-

trict Memorial Hospital. This wing was opened in June, 1968. Two doctors and a dentist are renting the ultra-modern facilities which were constructed at an estimated cost of \$36,000. Here is an exterior view of the south wing.



A patient waits in one of the three waiting rooms in the medical centre. Pastel colors and indirect lighting have been used throughout to make the rooms seem more spacious and provides a cheerful atmosphere for patients. Dr. K. R. MacNay

and Dr. J. I. Leeson are the two medical doctors using the facilities. Each has a glassed-in reception room, two examining rooms and a dispensary. Dr. Douglas J. D. Crane is the dentist and is kept busy with two dental rooms divided by a laboratory.

PURPLE VALLEY

(by Mrs. Jack Urbshott)
"The Church and 1" was the theme of the message given by Louis and Kaye Coveney and Joan Urbshott Sunday morning at the United Church Service here. The choir rendered two numbers. Mr. E. C. Hale will be guest speaker here next Sunday morning. Vacation Bible School will not be held the last week of July as previously planned.

Mr. and Mrs. Ed Waugh of Flint, Mich. visited with relatives in the area recently. Mr. and Mrs. Jack Coveney and girls of London are spending their vacation at their cottage here.

Gary Coveney of Guelph is holidaying at his parents home this week.

Mr. and Mrs. Eddie Pietrusiewicq and girls and Mr. Jack Cook of Detroit, Mr. and Mrs. James Cook of Ferndale, Mrs. John Miller and girls of Wiarton South, Miss Marie McEachern and Mr. and Mrs. Albert McLean and Sandra of Leith were recent visitors with Mrs. James McLean.

Art King and friends of Toronto spent some time at the K&G Ranch here.

Miss Donna Urbshott of Wiarton is visiting this week with Mr. and Mrs. Jim Urbshott and family.

Mr. and Mrs. Jack McLean and son returned home to Marathon recently.

Mr. and Mrs. Art Haley of Millgrove were week-end visitors with Mr. and Mrs. Clifford Gilbert Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Claude Terryoh of Scarborough and Mrs. Bob Bolton of Don Mills visited Mr. and Mrs. Clifford Gilbert during the week-end.

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Coveney and Jackie and Mrs. Hector Coveney and Gary visited at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Alex Gunn near Owen Sound.

Miss Coralie McCartney of Owen Sound spent the weekend with her parents.

Hector Bittorf of Willowdale was a week-end visitor at Jack Urbshott's.

Mr. and Mrs. Grenville Crawford of Waterloo and Lorne Crawford of Barrie spent the week-end at their farm here.

Vol9 Ag 7